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Michigan Supreme Court unanimously rules 
to return 3% to school employees 

 
 
Today marks a major victory for Michigan school employees, as the Michigan Supreme Court 
unanimously ruled to return more than a half billion dollars illegally taken from school employees 
in the long-running 3 percent case. 
 
In a dramatic December conclusion to a nearly 8-year-long legal battle, the Court ruled 6-0 to 
uphold lower court rulings that found the withholding to be illegal on a variety of constitutional 
grounds. 
 
“I cannot imagine a better pre-holiday gift to Michigan’s school employees than getting their hard-
earned money returned to them,” said MEA President Paula Herbart. “This is the culmination of 
years of work by both AFT Michigan and MEA on behalf of our members.  This reinforces why 
being a member of a union matters – working collectively, we won this case that no individual 
could have fought for themselves.” 
 
Logistics will need to be determined for how school employees will receive the refund of over $550 
million that’s been held in escrow since 2010-2012, but today’s ruling ends a long string of 
unsuccessful appeals by Governor Rick Snyder and – until this final appeal – Attorney General Bill 
Schuette. 
 
“We hope the governor and attorney general work with us – as opposed to their years of fighting us 
– to ensure employees get their money returned to them in a timely fashion,” said AFT Michigan 
President David Hecker. “Michigan’s school employees have waited eight long years to get their 
hard-earned money returned to them – no futher delay is necessary.” 
 
MEA and AFT Michigan will inform members about details on how the money will be returned as 
those details become available. 
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